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November 4, 2014 
 
To:   Mayor Bemrich and City Council  
 
From:  David Fierke, City Manager 
 
Subject: 2015 Bridge Inspection and Rating 

 
 
ACTION:  For Vote Monday, November 14, 2014 

 
 
Brief History 
The City of Fort Dodge has bridges that are in need of an inspection. There are four (4) 
bridges in need of inspection for 2015. Calhoun-Burns and Associates have completed 
our bridge inspection program since 2008.  
 
Analysis of Issue 
Calhoun-Burns & Associates has submitted a proposal to complete the 2015 bridge 
inspection program, to provide General, Fracture Critical, or Routine visual inspections 
of four bridges according to the attached agreement and its attachments. They will 
work in accordance with Iowa Department of Transportation and Federal Highway 
Administration guidelines and requirements. 
 
A list of bridges due for inspection in 2015 is in the attached agreement. Calhoun-Burns 
and Associates have submitted a proposal for a lump sum fee of $8,500, plus 
consultation fees. In addition, there will be an estimated fee of $7,500 for rental of a 
private snooper vehicle and operator. These bridges are due to be inspected in late 
April. 
  
Budget Impact 
This work will be paid from the Road Use Tax fund. 
 
Strategic Plan Impact 
Policy D.4.2 Advanced planning for all infrastructure facilities shall be supported and 
routinely updated. Facilities benefited by advanced planning shall include, at minimum, 
schools, health care, residential areas, roads, water sewer, storm water management, 
parks, recreation, and greenways. 
 
Impact on Existing Plans 
N/A 
 
Subcommittee or Commission Review / Recommendation 
N/A 
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Staff Conclusions / Recommendations 
The Engineering Department recommends approving the agreement with Calhoun-
Burns and Associates for the 2015 Bridge Inspections in the amount of $8,500, plus 
consultation services. Staff also recommends rental of the snooper truck and operator 
at an estimated cost of $7,500   
 
Alternatives 
Council could choose to request bids from other firms to do the bridge inspections. 
However this is not recommended. In the summer of 2008 Request for Qualifications 
were made and Calhoun-Burns and Associates was determined to be the best choice.   
 
Implementation and Accountability 
The Engineering Department takes responsibility for this agreement.  
 
 
 
Signed       Approved 

   _____________________ 
Chad W. Schaeffer, P.E.    David Fierke 
City Engineer      City Manager 
 
 














	CAG-2015 Bridge Inspections
	Budget Impact
	Subcommittee or Commission Review / Recommendation

	Calhoun-Burns Agreement - 2015 Bridge Insp

